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  Derby City Wing Riders     
 GWRRA                Kentucky District      

 

"Friends for fun, Safety, and Knowledge" 

 

Meet the Officers and Staff:                                    Louisville KY 
 

 

Chapter Directors: Ray and Angela Taylor 
Assistant Directors: Tom and Marlene White                                                                            

Ride Coordinator: Don Price 

Webmaster\Assistant Ride Coordinator:  Kent Risen 

Membership Enhancement Coordinator:  Dean Miller                                                      

Treasurer:  Beverly Decker-Blunk 
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Pin and Patch Coordinator:  Miles Finley Justice 

Shirt Coordinator:  Brenda Snook 

Couple of the Year: Kent and Karen Risen 

Individual of the Year:  Miles Finley Justice 

 

Chapter A 

June 2022 

 

 
Director’s Track 
Ray & Angela Taylor   Chapter Directors 
 
Just about the best that you can do for enjoyment these days, is to go for a long ride 

on a motorcycle. The feeling of being out on the open road with the wind blowing 

softly past you without being encased in metal & plastic such as in an automobile can 
only be accomplished by riding a Motorcycle. If you want the ultimate pleasure, take 

a ride with a group. You will be able to see the enjoyment of all participants by the 

very large smile that they are wearing. 
 

When all is considered, Motorcycle riding is just about the most fun that you can get 

for the buck. Although looking back a year or so and seeing the price on the gas 
pump today, it does tend to weaken the smile a bit. I often think of people who are 

paying the high price for gas and not getting the enjoyment out of the purchase, they 

should try taking a spin on a motorcycle. This could ease the pain. 
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Another way to enjoy motorcycle riding and enjoy the friendship and social aspects 

are to join a group with local chapters. The GWRRA (Goldwing Road Riders 
Association) does not require you to ride or own a Goldwing. You can become a 

member no matter what motorcycle you ride. The best thing about GWRRA 

membership in my opinion is the insurance and road service that is available.  For 
me, it was a better program and less expensive than the AAA program that I 

previously had.  

 
We would love to have all riders join us for one of our monthly meetings and follow 

up with a ride with us. A lot of members have joined us because they say that we are 

a fun group and that is what we strive to do is HAVE FUN. Our ride coordinator Don 
Price has rides scheduled for almost every weekend, weather permitting. This allows 

for riding that should meet everyone’s schedule. Good fun-loving people make for a 

FUN-LOVING CHAPTER, and we trust that once you visit us, you will want to visit 

us quite often. Members, please remember to invite your friends to join us on our 

next ride or meeting! 
 

Please ride safe and we will see you out on the open road soon. 

 
 

 

 

 

Assistant Chapter Directors  Tom and Marlene White 

 
                         Ride Sharing - Life Sharing 
 
Riding motorcycles is fun! So many people state that the 
feeling of freedom they get and the exhilaration that comes 
from riding a motorcycle is why they ride. Just like them, I like 
to ride also. I have been riding some sort of motorcycle since 
before I became a teenager. Like so many riders I graduated 

from a minibike to a trail bike, to a motocross bike, to a small street bike, and gradually made 
my way to a cruiser/touring bike. One thing remained consistent during that time……. for me it 
was much more fun riding with someone else than riding alone. While riding alone is preferable 
to not riding at all, having someone to ride with makes the trip so much more enjoyable. It is 
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fun being able to talk to someone along the ride, pointing out eye-capturing scenes, talking 
about other things we are seeing along the roadside, or maybe what we are going to be doing 
up ahead. Marlene and I have so much fun when we are riding our motorcycle by just talking 
along the way and also talking to and listening to others we may be riding with. Riding with a 
group is such fun. When riding with Chapter “A” there never seems to be a dull moment.  
 
If you are a single rider (without a co-rider that is) then riding in a group is a great way to share 
the ride with others and have a great time while riding. Stopping along the way is always fun, 
even when it is just for a break and to get gas. Some of our favorite riding times are when we 
are riding with Louisville Chapter “A”, and we stop to eat. The conversation at the table is such 
fun. We share about what has happened along the way, and often we begin to talk about future 
rides and what we could do, and where we could go. Group riding is contagious. Once you begin 
to make friends with a group of riders you cannot help but to want to make plans for future 
rides together. As you fulfill these plans and spend time together you begin to share a part of 

yourself with others and before long friendships blossom and relationships 
strengthen. This is just how it is with Louisville Chapter “A”. We are growing and 
having a fantastic time together. 
 
It does not matter to us what kind of bike you ride. We would love for you to come 
check us out. Come to a meeting or on one of our day rides. One thing is for sure, if 
you come on a ride with us you are going to have fun! Check us out on the web or 
on Facebook for more details. You can find the links elsewhere in this newsletter. 
 
Come and become a part of our riding family 
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Ride Coordinator       Don Price 
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As you can see the GPS is in your natural line of vision as you look down the road 
ahead! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Assistant Ride Coordinator         Kent Risen 

 
 
Article submitted under “Garage Talk” 
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Membership Enhancement   
Dean Miller                                                             

 

I consider myself to be somewhat competitive, I’m always up for 

a challenge, and I definitely love to have fun.  When last year’s 

District “Crossroads” puzzle was presented to Kentucky Chapter members I thought it 

was a great idea, so I set my eyes on the prize.  Not knowing what to expect I  joined up 

with my buddy, Miles, in search of the ever-elusive historic markers needed to complete 

that first puzzle.  As I was wondering exactly how this puzzle would all come together 

there were, of course, a few stumbles and roadblocks along the way like learning to 

work my new GPS and then realizing part way through that the pictures for the “ proof” 

needed to have the sign number AND a thumbs-up selfie together in the same picture.   

Even the signs got tricky because some signs actually had two DIFFERENT sides.  We 

were quickly able to get a handle on things though and completed the puzzle in plenty of 

time to be included in the competition. It was competitive, challenging, and fun. 

 

Fast forward to this year’s “Crossroads” challenge and things have changed for me. I 

mean it’s still a competition and a challenge but this time with all the hindsight from last 

year’s run I found it all to be so much more fun. Entering the coordinates into the GPS 

and plotting the locations on a map to figure out the game plan of what markers could be 

grabbed together in a single outing and then trying to fit these trips in between family 

time, work, Chapter meetings, group rides, and yes, even the weather was a bit of a 

challenge. Then one morning as Miles, Lora, and I were searching out a marker near 

Salyersville, KY it became clear to me that the fruits of our labor were so worth it. It was 

a May morning around 7:30am, we were somewhere on highway 1224 and as we 

rounded a sharp left curve there it was in front of us...one of the most calming, 

picturesque scenes I’ve ever happened upon. It was as if everything had aligned 

perfectly.  The air was cool and crisp with the sun shining down on the road through the 

trees and the lake off to our right was as smooth as glass with just the right amount of 

fog floating above it. The chimney on the cabin to our left was billowing smoke from the 

fireplace. Lora tried to capture it in a picture but that was impossible because it wasn’t 

just what our eyes saw it was the way it made us feel. There was nothing but 

appreciation at that moment. 
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I’d like to give a huge shout-out to Donita for taking the time to put together the 
Crossroads Puzzle Challenge and greatly encourage everyone, to at least give it a try 
not necessarily for the challenge or competition but just for the immense FUN of it!! 

 
 

District Membership Enhancement 
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                                     Chapter Visits:  
 

  Saturday, May 21st Chapter A rode East to visit Chapter C in 

Lexington and got all the goodies!!!  Chapter C had two 
new members that happened to be at Rooster’s on their 
motorcycle and decided to attend C’s meeting.  They even 
bought a ticket for the Marble game.  Little did they know 
that there was only one marble left in the bag and we all 

know which marble that was……..the WINNING marble!!  What a great 
way to learn about GWRRA and their local Chapter!!  
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Chapter Visits: 

Sunday, June 5th Chapter rode South to visit Chapter S in Etown.  

It was a beautiful day following the 2022  Ky District Ride-In and we were 

still ready for more riding!!  David and Phyllis of Chapter S got to take 

Smokey home!!! 
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Chapter A Past Rides: 

Saturday May 28th 

Well, Chapter A sure knows how 

to start off Memorial Day weekend 

right with a trip to Owensboro for 

some world-famous BBQ!! 
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Kentucky District Ride-In 2022 

Honestly, I don’t even know where to start.  There were so many great 

rides, lunch spots, and destinations that it’s hard to even remember 

them all.  From Breakfast rides to Mammy’s and Pat’s in Bardstown to 

the Kentucky Railway Museum, Perryville Battlefield, and the Louisville 

Mega Cavern, to the Salted Honey Café, Howie’s, and the Abbey our 

District Ride Coordinator,  Don Price ROCKED IT OUT!!  The 

weekend was a whirlwind of beautiful curvy Kentucky backroads, great 

food, great friends, and great times!!!  Kudos to the GWRRA Kentucky 

District and Chapter A who sure know how to put on an event!!!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 14  
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Games, games, and more games (and maybe a quick nap!) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Winner Winner Chicken Dinner!! 
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From the Editor’s desk    Karen  Risen  

Hi everyone!  I hope you are all enjoying our Newsletter 

which wouldn’t be possible without all of YOU so thank 

you for the great pictures and articles each month.  If 

anyone wants to see something that’s not in the Chapter A 

Newsletter, please let me know and we can take it into 

consideration.  The newsletter is published to keep our 

GWRRA members informed about events in your local Chapter and 

throughout the district. 

 

KY DistrictNewsletter:http://www.gwrraky.com/newsletters-page/ 

 

 

Chapter A Future Ride Schedule: 
 

July 2-3rd Ride to Sikeston, MO visiting Patti’s 1880 

Settlement, Grand Rivers, KY.  Details are posted on the 

Kentucky District Facebook page.  Hope to see you there!! 

 

 

 

 

September 9th-18thAnnual Chapter Ride to 

Harrison, AR details to follow and will be posted on 

Chapter A’s Facebook page. 
  

You can find more information for future rides on Chapter A’s Facebook page and on the 

Kentucky District’s Website: http://www.gwrraky.com or the Kentucky District’s Facebook 

page: GWRRA of Kentucky  

Member’s Page and on the GWRRA National website:  http://www.gwra.org.   

http://www.gwrraky.com/newsletters-page/
http://www.gwra.org/
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Kentucky District Events: 
 

 
 
 
 
Kentucky Blast District Rally August 25th-27th 2022 
The Kentucky Blast will be held this year at the Showroom in Danville, 
Ky.  The theme is ‘Hawaiia Doin’ in Kentucky “ with a Luau Friday night 
and an Advanced Rider Course, Trike Course, and a Medic First Aid 
course all held on Sunday, August 28th.  The ARC and TRC will be held 
from 8:45 am to 5pm.  Please see the Kentucky District webpage for 
more information on Hotels and Registration for this event.  Hope to see 
everyone there in August!!  
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June 28-July 2, 2022, WingDing Shreveport,  LA 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Watch Chapter A Derby City Wing Rider’s  https://chaptera.org for 

weekly dinner, movie, and upcoming weekend rides!! 

 

                               Chapter A Monthly Meet!!  

2nd Saturday of the Month 

Roosters 10430 Shelbyville 

Rd Louisville, KY 40223     

11amMeeting begins at Noon.  

 
Chapter A has new business cards!!  See 

Assistant Chapter Director, Tom White if 

you need any!!                                                                                                        
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Chapter A met Saturday June 11th.  We had the traveling plaque 

so you can bet we had a full house, and we even took a ride after 

the meeting!! Chapters C, G, and S were in da house!! 

 

Chapter S won the Traveling Plaque and Chapter G got to take 

Smokey home!! 
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Marble Game Winner:  Janet Price had the winning ticket for the 

Marble game but did not draw the winning marble. $702.00 is up 

for grabs next month!! 

 

50/50 Winners:   

1st Place Winner:       $40.00  Ray Taylor (or was it, Angela?) 

2nd Place Winner:      $30.00  Jeff Sullivan (Chapter C) 
                                                                                  
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

(Thanks to all who played!) 
 

Chapter A’s Next Meeting Saturday, July 9th!    

                                                                                        

Birthdays:                                
                                                                      Brent Casey   June 1 

                                                                      Lora Miller    June 30 

 Brenda Snook July 6 

Butch Kuchenbrod  July 14 

 

Anniversaries: 

 

Dean & Lora Miller   June 13 

Don & Janet Price     July 12 



 23  

           

District Rider Education Director  Rider 

Education Report  
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Richard Artmayer 
KY District Educator  
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Chapter A’s Couple of the Year:  
Kent and I attended our first Advanced Rider 
Certification Class in Gallatin, Tennessee this past 
May and we cannot say enough about the 
experience from the classroom portion to the on-
bike course!!  We rode down with our fellow Chapter 
A member and Individual of the Year, Miles Justice.  

We attended the ARC 2up Course while Miles attended the TRC course.  Thanks to 
Tennessee District Educator, Roger Crowe for getting this all together, such nice 
folks in our neighboring state of Tennessee.  Kent and I, both learned so much and 
have already implemented some of what we’ve learned from the course into real-
life situations.  We highly recommend attending this course if you get the chance 
and the KY District is offering it at the Blast this August so Don’t miss it!! 
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 Smokey Report: 

Chapter A got to take Smokey home again at Chapter C’s meeting.  Kent 
and Karen will get to visit with Smokey over Memorial Day Weekend and 
have him for the Kentucky District Ride-In.  We love spending time with 
Smokey especially when he gets to ride with Chapter A!!!  Smokey got to 
visit the capitol building in Frankfort, Ky,  watch the Netflix Season 4 
premiere of Stranger Things, ride to Owensboro for some BBQ, and then 
pay his respects to fallen soldiers because he understands what 
Memorial Day is all about!! 
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Smokey helped Kent and Karen make a traveling Basket to auction off at 
the Ride-In that raised $215 for Chapter A!!!  He also got to visit the 
Perryville Battlefield and go out to lunch and even saw John and Mary 
and took a picture with both couples!! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
David and Phyllis of Chapter S won Smokey at their meeting in 
Elizabethtown, Ky on June 5th and took him to Chapter Y’s meeting in 
Mayfield, KY.  Glen and May Cope of Chapter Y won Smokey by default 
and David and Phyllis are bringing Smokey back to Chapter A for Glen 
and May where he will once again be available.   
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Chapter A’s Individual of the Year:   
Miles Finley Justice 
I must admit when I traveled North to Big Bone Lick State Park 
in June 2021, I had no idea what to expect from a “Ride In”.  
Still relatively new to GWRRA, that was to be my first event 
beyond Chapter A meetings, so I was more than a little 
intimidated.  Although I had a good time – meeting new 
people and enjoying some nice rides – I was still not quite 

clear on the purpose of the event.   What a difference a year can make!   
 
After attending the 2021 Blast, numerous Chapter Visitations, the Kentucky Ops 
Meeting, the GWRRA 101 Course, and the TN Spring Fling, I have a MUCH better 
idea of the reason for the various gatherings. Those experiences during the past 
year - along with some knowledgeable long-term members - taught me so much 
about GW.  So, when I arrived in Bardstown last weekend for KY Ride In 2022, I 
knew what to expect - visiting with existing friends, making new ones, playing fun 
games, riding, and eating with some awesome people!  Thanks to the extensive 
planning of Don Price, there were a variety of rides through some beautiful 
countryside to some interesting places.  As usual with GW events, we had plenty of 
good food, including a BBQ dinner compliments of the KY District.  The weekend 
would not have been possible without the hard work of the KY District Staff.   
 
Needless to say, the event was a great success.  I cannot express how grateful I am 
to have been introduced to GWRRA and specifically Chapter A in July 2020 by my 
best friend Dean Miller.  These past 2 years have been some of the most enjoyable 
of my life thanks to GWRRA and the Friends I have made for Fun, Safety and 
Knowledge.  Thanks to all of you for making GW such a wonderful organization.  
Hope to see you on the road soon! 
 

 

Pins and Patches    
Miles Finley Justice 
 
Hey folks, I am happy to report that the long-awaited Chapter 
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A hanger bars have arrived, and the very first one went to Smokey!  Due to the 
increase in manufacturing cost, these are being sold for $3 each.  For those 
members who are putting together their vests, the Chapter A bar should be the first 
bar on your Chapter Visitation pin.  These will be available at Chapter A meetings.  I 
will also keep a few in my trunk for when we ride or visit other chapters.  As always, 
if anyone needs anything related to Pins & Patches, just let me know.  Also, if 
anyone has questions about what items are available and typically displayed on a 
GWRRA vest, I have images of all of those and am happy to share them upon 
request.  Hope to see you all on the road! 
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                                  GARAGE TALK: 
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Submitted by:  Kent Risen, Assistant Ride Coordinator 
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Chapter A Puzzle of the month 
Complete and bring a copy to the next Chapter meeting for an extra 
door prize ticket! 
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Kentucky District Crossword Puzzle 
Ride Challenge is Back!!  Thanks to 
Donita Nardi for all her hard work so we 
can have FUN!! 
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KY District Newsletter:  http://www.gwrraky.com/newsletters-page/ 
GWRRA’s National Newsletter:   http://www.gwra.org/enewsletters.html 

http://www.gwra.org/enewsletters.html
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                                              GWRRA National Contacts 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thanks to anyone and everyone 

who took the time to submit for the 

Newsletter!! 
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                          Area Chapter Meetings in the Bluegrass State: 
 

   Chapter A                    2nd Saturday of the month @ Roosters, 10430 Shelbyville Rd. 

Louisville KY                         11:00am Lunch.  Meeting begins at Noon.  

40223                                         

 www.chaptera.org 
 

   Chapter C                       3rd Saturday of the month @ Roosters, 2640 Richmond Rd. 

    Lexington KY                         11:00am Lunch.  Meeting begins at Noon.             
    40509 
    www.kybluegrasswings.org 

 

Chapter G                         1st Tuesday of the month @ American Legion Post 4, 8385 US                                    

Florence KY                            Hwy42.  6:00pm Dinner.  Meeting begins 7:00pm. 
    41042 
   www.chapterg.org 
 

Chapter H                        1st Friday of the month @ UK Extension Shelby County Office, 

Shelbyville KY                         1117 Frankfort Rd.  Meeting begins 7pm, dinner follows. 
   40065 

 

Chapter K                      3rd Sunday of the Month @ Golden Corral 1320 N Green St 
Henderson KY                           Lunch at Noon.  Meeting begins 1:00pm. CENTRAL TIME 
42420 

 
Chapter S                                Sunday July 10th this month @ Shoney's, 1046 Executive Dr 

Elizabethtown KY                      4:00pm Dinner.  Meeting begins 5:00pm. 

    42701 

 
   Chapter T                            3rd Saturday of the month Giovanni’s pizza 261 Court St 

Paintsville KY                          Eat at 5pm. Meeting begins 6:00pm.  
41240 
 

   Chapter Y                              1st Thursday of the month @ Majestic Family Restaurant,                                                              

   Mayfield KY                                700  S. 6th Street.  6:00pm dinner.  Meeting begins 7:OOpm  

   42066                                                                                                         CENTRAL TIME 
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Check out our Webpage: chaptera.org                    


